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4) The review team reported on 18 April 2016. Responses to the review team report were 
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In its response, the department noted that: 
 

• It is engaged in a number of initiatives to remedy this issue, including targeted efforts 
to hire more female faculty members.  

• Current numbers show improvement in female student undergraduate (UG) population 
to 19.5%.  

• Female graduate students made up 16.3% of population this year. This compares 
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solution is to add introductory courses in power (333) and control (443) to the program as core 
components. 

4.  Replacement of Research Assistant (RA) funding with Teaching Assistant (TA) 
funding when a TA assignment is taken on. The review team viewed this as a reverse incentive 
to perform well. 

The department responded that minimum stipends have been increased to combat this, and the 
process of finding a new TA allocation model is being investigated. 

The Dean, School of Graduate Studies, noted that the department responded to the concern 
about funding packages by initiating a study of their graduate student funding levels and 
allocation procedures, which is ongoing. 

5.  Students made negative comments on expertise of Teaching Assistants (TAs). They 
often prefer senior undergraduate TAs who are more knowledgeable.  

6.  Reviewers noted issues with availability and scope of TA training 

7.  Some concern on quality of laboratories that support the UG programs. Reviewers 
noted that $375k has been provided to upgrade labs. 

The faculty dean noted that the Faculty has invested over $750,000 in renovations, committed 
$375,000 for laboratory equipment in 2016/17 and $100,000 over the next two years to support 
the ECEi program. 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 



 
 

Implementation Plan  

Recommendations 

 

Proposed Follow-up Responsibility for 
Leading Follow-

up 
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Recommendations 

 

Proposed Follow-up Responsibility for 
Leading Follow-

up 

Resource or 
Governance 
Implications  

Timeline for 
Addressing 

Recommendation 

in Electrical Engineering 
program. 

3. With the support of the 
Human Resources 
department, complete the 
review of departmental 
administrative and staffing 
structure that is already 
underway.  

Continue and conclude 
the review that is already 
underway. 

Ensure appropriate 
training and support for 
staff as they transition to 
new tasks. 

Department Head One option is an 
additional staff 
hire, which 
would have 
resource 
implications. 

Spring 2018 
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Recommendations Proposed Follow-up Responsibility for 
Leading Follow-

up 

Resource or 
Governance 
Implications 

Timeline for 
Addressing 

Recommendation 

5. Work to increase the 
percentage of undergraduate 
teaching provided by core 
faculty.   

Ensure that current 
faculty hiring increases 
the percentage of 
undergraduate teaching 
provided by core faculty. 

Department Head There may be 
workload 
implications for 
core faculty 
members to be 
managed. 

Ongoing over 2017-
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